
Quack Doctors – Take Two
Just a little update to let you know my mouth is finally
feeling better and yesterday I was able to indulge in food and
got to actually enjoy the feeling of being full for the first
time in an entire week.  No thanks to our local doctors,
though, my husband made me some sort of concoction from stuff
we had around the house that I swished around in my mouth.  I
don’t know if it was coincidence or if that’s what finally did
the  trick,  but  all  I  have  to  say  to  the  doctor’s  $300
mouthwash is HMPF! And it should be noted that we went to the
doctor’s office again yesterday and sat there for an hour and
half waiting for the doctor whom they said was out to lunch. 
I didn’t want to pay to be seen again, but I wanted him to
change my prescription to something that would help me and
that I could afford.  Finally tired of waiting, we left with
the nurse’s promise that she would call me as soon as he got
back from lunch, but they never even bothered to call until
this morning when I was finally feeling better.  Rude isn’t
even the word for this, I was in agony!  And all that after 3
different nurses and Walmart told us like 5 different ways
they could help me, none of which turned out to be true.  As
my husband put it, it seems like at this medical  center, the
right hand doesn’t know what the left hand is doing!  Kind of
sounds like another local organization we’ve worked with, but
that’s another blog…

I’m a bit concerned that this canker sore problem is something
that I might have to deal with from now on in my old age. 
Even though we think this latest canker sore outbreak was
caused by hand, foot, and mouth disease, the doctor shrugged
off our internet diagnosis since it’s so rare in adults.  So
if he’s right and it was just canker sores, it might be
something that I’ll have to deal with every once in a while,
especially since it seems to be a hereditary problem!  Let’s
hope not – my family can’t handle the stress of anyone else

https://www.tangents.org/everyday-life/quack-doctors-take-two/


being sick!

On a side note, please pray for my little nephew who was
admitted last night into the hospital with croup.  I’m praying
that he gets well and that  it’s not H1N1 and that none of the
other kids he was playing with (his brother and my kids!) last
weekend get it.  I’m really really hoping we can dodge some
bullets this flu season since there are six of us, thus six
open doors for viruses to come into our household.  But for
now, we’re hanging tough (groan!) and ready to party this
Halloween weekend.  Don’t worry – I plan on getting the house
scrubbed down for all of you coming to the Halloween party! 
Can’t wait!


